HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, MAY 13, 2019 - 6:30 P.M.

HALIFAX ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

   LARGE CONFERENCE ROOM
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:34 p.m. with Selectmen Kim R. Roy, Troy E. Garron and Thomas Millias present.
The following business was discussed:

AGENDA

No additions to the agenda.
APPROVED SELECTMEN BILLS 

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:
	W.B. Mason (toner, tabs & wite out).…………………………..
Attorney Lawrence P. Mayo (legal/April) ……………………..
Brooks & Derensis, P.C. (legal/April) …....................................
Michael Gilman Esq. (legal/April) ………………......................
Habeeb & Associates Architects (HES d/w/s)………………….
	$    102.16
$ 4,219.25
$ 3,809.61
$ 3,862.00
$ 4,144.00


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Road Opening – 428 Holmes Street
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved Permit #2019-15 issued to Columbia Gas of Massachusetts for a 4’ x 6’ road cut tie in & 4’ x 10’ road cut trench to install new service at the above location.

Elementary School Fire Suppression System

Meetings have been held and everyone is working out the logistics of working around the fire suppression system so to have the school set up for the first day in late August.  Materna is working with Matt and the staff over at the school on June 14th to help move furniture.  

Surplus Vehicle - Police Department 

The 2001 Dodge Caravan that the Police Department has been gifted to the Fire Department for them to use for on-the-job training and once done will be sold for scrap. 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to declared surplus the following Police Department vehicle:

2001 Dodge Caravan (green) - VIN #1B4GP45321B126951 
The Tee Box – Surrender of Billiard License 

The Tee Box has sent a letter to the office stating that they no longer has a pool able and the necessary license will not be renewed.

Board of Health Reappointments

The office received a memo from the board of Health stating that Brain Kling was re-appointed as Animal Inspector and Cathleen Drinan was re-appointed as the Board of Health Agent.
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Bond Anticipation Note for Fire Suppression System
Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved and sign the general obligation bond anticipation note for the Fire Suppression System.  
Zoning - Air B&B
The Building Inspector has been contacted several times about zoning by –laws relating to Air-B-and –B type operations.     The use would fall under “Tourist Home” which requires additional square footage on the lot beyond that of a one-family home and also requires a special permit from the ZBA (along with complying with any fire/health/building code regulations).  There is no action for the Board to take just a FYI in case someone was to bring it up.  
Aluminum Sulfate Treatment - Monponsett Pond - RFP
Seelig would like the Board to award the contract to SOLitude in the $156,335.

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to award SOLitude the contract for the aluminum sulfate treatment for West & East Monponsett Pond.  
Gasoline & Diesel Fuel Bids
Four were received with the low bid being from Dennis K. Burke at a markup of 3.22 centers per gallon (both gasoline and diesel).  Seelig recommends awarding the bid to Dennis K. Burke.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board of unanimously voted to award the contract to Dennis K. Burke for the delivery of premium, unleaded gasoline and diesel fuel to the Town of Halifax for the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020.

Posting of Poles by Resident on Hayward Street
Mr. Donegan, at one end of Hayward Street, has put up a series of poles to discourage people from driving up onto his newly seeded lawn.   The poles are probably around the boundary of the right-of-way.   A couple of other residents have complained about them as they might pose a hard to motorists.  Mr. Donegan has added metal reflectors and Steve Hayward is satisfied with what is going on.  No action, just FYI for the BOS. 
Talent Bank Form - Colleen Fiumara
Ms. Fiumara is interested in serving on the conservation Commission and ZBA.  The form has been forwarded to both committees.

J&J Motorsports - Class II License – Change in Partnership 
Justin LeClair has withdrawn from the partnership of J&J Motorsports leaving Jake Sullivan as the sole partner.  Mr. Sullivan would like the license to reflect this.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board of unanimously voted to amend the Class II license for J&J motorsports and take Justin LeClair’s name off the existing license.  
Police Station Cell Block Hot Water
Seelig is checking with Scott Materna about possible hot water problems in the cells per an inspection by the State.

Plymouth Country Advisory Board
The annual meeting on June 13th at 7 p.m. at 44 Obery Street, Plymouth.  Garron needs to confirm attendance.

Spring Splash

This event has been postponed due to weather.  New date will be announced.
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HES Playground
Construction is underway and Highway Department has assisted in the work.  The School hopes that it will be back in service next week.

Public Records Request - Gordon C. Andrews
A public records request was asked from Gordon C. Andrews for building permits for 56 Lingan Street.  Records have been provided to him.
Old Colony Elder Services – Reappoint Judy Rakutis 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted unanimously to reappointed Joan Judy Rakutis as a representative for the Town of Halifax as the Old Colony elder Services Board Director.

Public Records Request
A public records request was asked from Abram Neal for any ethics disclosures filed by Thomas Millias or Robert Piccirilli.  Records have been provided to him.

Vacation Carryover –Patrol Officer Cushman 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted allow Officer Joseph Cushman to carry over two (2) days’ vacation time from FY2019 into FY2020.

Fireworks Committee Fundraising Sign on Town Green 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously granted the Halifax Fireworks Committee permission to put a sign on the Town Hall Green to advertise the fundraising efforts of the committee.

Pine Trees on Old Plymouth Street
Seelig is checking with Hayward about two tall pine trees by 770 Old Plymouth Street that might be a hazard.

Cherry Street Stop Sign
Seelig is still checking with Hayward about this stop sign.

Ocean Avenue Catch Basin
Seelig is checking with Hayward about this catch basin.
Quarterly DUI Report

No establishments in Halifax were on the quarterly report (January-March 2019).

Editorial Changes to Motions
Seelig will give these changes to the BOS.

Article 2

We will be doing Section 1 of Article 2 but will be passing over Section 2 letters a thru j. 
MEETING ADJOURNED

The Board continued their meeting to the All Purpose Room to attend the Annual and Special Town Meetings at 6:50 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Gordon C. Andrews
Clerk
/pjm
